
The Essex County Council (St. Nicholas Street, Colchester)  
(One Way) Order 202*  

 
STATEMENT OF REASONS: 

 
It is proposed that the flow of traffic in St. Nicholas Street is limited to one direction 
from a point at its junction with Culver Street East and Long Wyre Street for a 
distance of approximately 40 metres, in a northerly direction with the exception of 
cycles, allowing access from High Street to Long Wyre Street via St. Nicholas 
Street.  
 
This proposal ties in with the existing One-way system in Culver Street East and all 
traffic will be restricted to east to north (St Nicholas Street) or east to south (Long 
Wyre Street). The objective of the scheme is to enhance the public realm and 
minimise carriageway to create enhanced footways and space available for outdoor 
seating. 
 
The proposal has been funded by Colchester Borough Council. 


